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5 February 2020 
 
TfNSW Reference: SYD19/00528/02 
Department Reference: SSD 10313 
 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 
Attention: Mandana Mazaheri 
 
WESTERN SYDNEY GREEN GAS PROJECT – 194-202 CHANDOS ROAD, HORSELY 
PARK 

 
Reference is made to Department’s correspondence dated 6 January 2020, regarding 
the abovementioned application which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for 
comment in accordance with Schedule 3 of the State Environmental Planning Policy 
(Infrastructure) 2007. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the submitted documentation and request the following information 
for further assessment prior to determination of the application: 
 
1. The intersection of Wallgrove Road and Chandos Road has been identified as a 

blackspot site and TfNSW has recently reduced the speed limit along this section of 
Wallgrove Road. TfNSW has safety concerns with construction vehicles using this 
intersection. TfNSW requests that this vehicle route be further assessed.  
 

2. It is noted that Chandos Road has a ‘5t and over’ weight restriction. While Council is 
the responsible authority for this local road, it includes an overpass of the M7 
Motorway. TfNSW requests information on how the applicant plans to address this 
weight restriction.  

 
Following receipt of the above requested information, TfNSW will complete its 
assessment and advise its support (or) otherwise. Further information may be requested 
following completion of the review. 
 
If you have any further questions, Sandra Grimes, Development Assessment Officer, 
would be pleased to take your call on (02) 9563 8651 or please email 
development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Laura van Putten  
A/Senior Land Use Planner 


